Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

We are conducting an enquiry into sleep-in pay for carers. We would be grateful for your answers to the questions below.

Do you directly provide any care services in which care staff perform sleep-in shifts?
No.

If yes, are the care workers paid a lump sum for the sleep-in shifts or are they paid an hourly rate?
Not applicable.

If they are paid a lump sum, what steps do you take to ensure that their average hourly wage - when all their working time is taken into account - is compliant with the National Living Wage?
Not applicable.

Do you commission care employers who employ care workers on sleep-in shifts?
Yes.
Please list those providers.
As above, this is relevant to some services within our frameworks for Domiciliary Care and Supported Living. In order to provide the list of providers below, we have used the following methodology:

As at 21/02/2018, the contracted providers of Domiciliary care or Supported Living that are currently providing sleep in services to Leicester City Council funded service users. This may mean that other contracted providers of these service types do employ care workers on sleep in shifts, but if they are not currently allocated a package of care they will not be represented below, as we would not know about those examples; we do not have access to direct staffing data relating to the providers.

Please see provider lists below:

	Provider
	Service Type

	Lifeways Community Care Ltd
	Supported Living

	Affinity Trust
	Supported Living

	Accredo Support & Development LTD
	Supported Living

	CREATIVE SUPPORT LTD
	Supported Living

	Bonney Care Agency Ltd
	Supported Living

	Fosse Healthcare Ltd
	Domiciliary care

	UK Care Team
	Domiciliary care


Are those providers required by you to pay care workers who work sleep-in shifts at an hourly rate, as opposed to a lump sum?
Leicester City Council does not specify whether these providers are required to pay care workers at an hourly rate or as a lump sum.

Do you carry out any checks to ensure that those care workers contracted by your council are paid at least the National Living Wage?
No.

Have you given any guidance to your care providers who employ workers on sleep-in shifts about ensuring compliance with the National Living Wage?

Leicester City Council have advised contracted Adult Social Care providers about compliance with the national Living Wage, and have contacted all contracted providers previously to encourage them to pay care workers at this rate. 


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

